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AMERICAN CONCRETE INSTITUTE

COMMITTEE 309 – CONSOLIDATION
MEETING MINUTES – SUNDAY, OCTOBER 16, 2011
CINCINNATI, OH
In Attendance:

Members

	Pat O’Brien, Chairman
	

	Clarissa Ferraris – Member and TAC Contact
	

	Larry Olsen
Jack Gibbons

Brad Violetta
Vince Hunt
	


Visitors


Excused Members




Gary Mass




Tim Dolen

1. Call to Order:  Chairman O’Brien convened the committee meeting at 3:10 P.M.  
2. Minutes: The minutes of the Sunday, April 3, 2011, meeting in Tampa were approved without modifications.  (Motion – Gibbons, Second – Ferraris)
3. ACI 309.2R, “Identification and Control of Visible Effects of Consolidation on Formed Concrete Surfaces”: Gary Mass submitted a negative vote on the document title being changed from “Formed Concrete” to “Vertical Concrete”.  The negative was discussed in committee and found persuasive.  The voting members present voted 6-0 to change the name of the balloted document back to “Identification and Control of Visible Effects of Consolidation on Formed Concrete Surfaces”  Gary Mass also registered a negative vote regarding the removal of subsidence cracking from the document.  The committee members present agreed to re-install the subsidence cracking portion back into the document using the term “Plastic settlement cracking” rather than “subsidence cracking”.  Clarissa Ferraris’ and Brad Violetta’s comments on the document were addressed by the members in attendance.
4. ACI 309.5R, “Consolidation of Roller Compacted Concrete” Document Review & Revision
Chairman O’Brien will notify Tim Dolen that if the document is ready, then we will ballot it before the next meeting.
5. Consolidation of high slump concrete that is not self-consolidating, status of “Concrete International” article
The article is completed and has been put off by “Concrete International”.  Jack Gibbons expects it to be in the December, 2011 issue.  
The committee will consider a tech note on the issue of high slump concrete that is not self-consolidating to be written by new committee member Eamonn Connoly.
6. Old Business:  None
7. New Business: 
1. ACI 560 has asked the 309 committee to look into the re-bar shaker for consolidation.  The committee sees it as acceptable if the concrete is still plastic, if the concrete has reached initial set it will negatively affect the bond with the reinforcement.  Our guide document states that it is acceptable to use a re-bar shaker when the reinforcing is dense.
2. Vibrator certification training, Jack Gibbons has spoken to Mike Morrison, ACI Staff, about including a vibrator certification under the ACI umbrella.
The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 pm. (Motion – Olson, Second – Violetta)
Respectfully submitted, 
Pat O’Brien
Chairman, ACI 309
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